AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 20th day of June, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Kathy Lociero led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 11D: Highway: Release of Performance Securities for Anchorage                     

                                             Subdivision – Roads and Stormwater
Deleted Item 15: Liability Insurance
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount

of $706,786.31 for vouchers 162290 to 162550.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
6. PLANNING BOARD
             A.  Mavis Tire

                   AI.  Stormwater Security

                          Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared        

                          by Bohler Engineering in the amount of $139,359.93.  This is for the Stormwater 
                          Security Cost Estimate related to the Mavis Mixed Use Site Plan Project (15-03).

                          MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve $139,359.93 for the
                          Stormwater Security Cost Estimate prepared by Bohler Engineering and an              

                          Inspection escrow of $4,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 

                          Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
             Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 
             yes.   

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

                  A2.  Stormwater Maintenance Agreement
                          There wasn’t any documentation given.
                  A3.  Landscape Security

                          Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

                          by Hudson River Contracting Corporation in the total amount of $51,435.00 

                          (planting is $27,335.00 and topsoil/seeding of disturbed areas is $24,100.00).  
                          This is for the Landscape Security Cost Estimate related to the Mavis Mixed            

                          Use Site Plan Project (15-03).
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                          MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve $51,435.00 for the                            

                          Landscape Security Cost Estimate prepared by Hudson River Contracting    

                          Corporation.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
             Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 
             yes.   

             Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

             B.  Restaurant Depot

                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

                   by CM & B Incorporated in the amount of $30,825.00.  This is for the Stormwater 
                   Security Cost Estimate related to the Restaurant Depot Project for the clearing                  

                   and grading permit (15-33).

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve $30,825.00 for the
                   Stormwater Security Cost Estimate prepared by CM & B Incorporated.  The                

                   Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.   

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

             C.  Golden Vista/Meadow Hill 
                   CI.  Density Bonus

                          Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration            

                          for approving the Declaration for the Golden Vista/Meadow Hill project.   This 
                          project is to consist of 185 multifamily housing units with 21 units designated                

                          as senior residential housing.  The senior residential housing will be located                

                          in one building within the larger overall 185 unit multi-family housing community.  
                          Mr. Taylor stated that the farm house will be coming down and an emergency   

                          entrance will be added to the property site.
                          MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Declaration for              

                          the Golden Vista/Meadow Hill project.   The Motion was seconded by 
                          Councilman Presutti.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

                  Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 

                  yes.

                          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
                  C2.  Outside User Agreement
                          Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration            

                          for approving the proposed Second Amendment to the Outside User Agreement 
                          for the Golden Vista/Meadow Hill project.   This Second Amendment has been 

                          modified to provide for the Project to consist of 185 multifamily housing units with 

                          21 of those units to be senior residential housing and the remaining 164 units to 

                          be market rate, non-age restricted.
                          MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed Second 

                          Amendment to the Outside User Agreement for the Golden Vista/Meadow Hill 
                          project.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
                  Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 
                  yes.

                          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

                  C3.  Stormwater Maintenance Agreement Amendment
                          Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration            

                          for approving the proposed Amended Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance        
                          Agreement.   The Amended Agreement will provide for the long term    

                          maintenance and continuation of stormwater control measures for the Golden 

                          Vista/Meadow Hill project.
                          MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed Amended 

                          Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement.  The Motion was seconded 
                          by Councilman Manley.  

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
                  Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 
                  yes.

                          Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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7. AMERICAN LEGION 5K RACE
The American Legion Post 1420 and VFW Post 973 sent a letter on June 12, 2016                to Supervisor Piaquadio requesting approval to hold a 5K race, “Race for Veterans” in             the Town on Sunday, November 6, 2016.  Lt. James Nenni of the Police Department stated that the date will not conflict with any other events and agrees that the route                

is simple and easy to manage from a traffic point of view.  The proceeds will be split between both Posts to further their programs assisting fellow Veterans; their families          and their work promoting Americanism. 
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve holding a 5K race,                      

       “Race for Veterans” on Sunday, November 6, 2016.  The Motion was seconded                  

       by Councilman Presutti.

     VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.  
8. ZONING: Stewart Commons
Councilman Presutti recused himself at 7:22 p.m. from this portion of the   

meeting.

             Drake Loeb Attorney Stephen Gaba; Brian Rivenburgh, Stewart Commons LLC;             

             Richard Rowley, Stewart Commons LLC; RJ Smith, Rand Commercial and Ross 
             Winglovitz, P.E.made  a short presentation to the Town Board requesting  an  

             amendment to the Town’s Zoning Law.  The Stewart Commons Site is located                 

             at 245 NYS Route 17K (located in the Business B and Airport Overlay A Zoning     

             Districts).  This property is comprised of four parcels identified as SBL 89-1-25.22;                

             89-1-26; 89-1-30.2 and 89-1-31.  
             The Business Zoning District allows the Stewart Commons Site to be developed as                  

             a business park and will require site plan approval from the Planning Board.  Certain 
             uses that would be allowed within a business park are not allowed within the underlying 
             Business Zoning District.  The restricted wording of the Town’s Zoning Law could limit   

             the viability of all uses within the definition of the business park without a Zoning 
             amendment or a Use Variance.  
             Several meetings were held with the Colden Park neighbors and the Colden Park 

             Homeowners Association is in support of this amendment.  A few intersection 

             improvements were discussed: Modify traffic signal to provide right turn overlap for              

             traffic exiting Pilot; Restripe to provide shared left/thru lane and separate right turn              

             lane; Modify striping to improve alignment with opposite approach and Install traffic            

             light.   

             Stewart Commons requests that the Town Board amend the Zoning Law to delete the                

             following language: “that are permitted in the district in which the property is situated”.  
             This would allow business parks to be developed with all of the uses including 
             warehousing.
             A separate meeting with Councilwoman Greene will be scheduled to go over the details 

             that were discussed tonight.
Councilman Presutti rejoined the meeting at 7:49 p.m. 
9. ENGINEERING: 

A.  Chadwick Lake Filter Plant Authorization to Solicit Cost Proposals

                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne and Commissioner of Public Works John Platt request 
                   permission to solicit cost estimates from O’Brien; Hazen & Sawyer and HDR with 
                   respect to their qualifications to undertake the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant engineering 
                   services.  Based on Mr. Osborne and Mr. Platt’s review, these three firms possess 
                   the necessary relevant experience to complete the cost proposals.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to authorize Town Engineer Jim Osborne  
                   and Commissioner of Public Works John Platt to solicit cost estimates from O’Brien; 
                   Hazen & Sawyer and HDR.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.


      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved,4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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B.  Three Lots on a Common Driveway

      Charles T. Brown, P.E. from Talcott Engineering Design, PLLC (on behalf of his          

      client Percy Dixon) requested a waiver of the Town Code 161-4.A which limits the 
      use of a  common driveway to no more than two lots.  Percy Dixon’s parcel is 

      located at 85 Forest Road (County Rt 23) and he proposes to subdivide his lot             

      (SBL: 3-1-103.31) into two parcels.  Lot #1 will contain his existing house and               

      Lot #2 a proposed new building lot for a three bedroom single family home.  The 

      existing driveway is shared by Dixon and Loupe (SBL: 3-1-103.32).  Once the             

      project is completed, the driveway will service three lots with no further additions 

      being made to the subdivision.  
      Mr. Brown will submit a letter to Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie and copy Code       

      Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield with a formal request to name the               

      common driveway:  First choice: “Dixon Lane“; Second choice: “Kimberly Way”                 

      and Third choice: “Percy Path”.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve allowing three lots                  

      on a common drive as a part of Percy Dixon’s proposed subdivision.  The              

      Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved,4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10. DPW: 

A.  Budget Transfer
      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to transfer $8,300.00 

      from the Other Expenses Account #8330.0499.4002 to the Equipment Account 

      #8330.0200.4002.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the transfer of $8,300.00 

      from the Other Expenses Account to the Equipment Account.  The Motion was 
      seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

  
      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
B.  Administrative Assistant

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests permission to start the process            

      of filling the vacant position of Administrative Assistant.  This position will be funded 
      within the 2016 Water and Sewer Budgets.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve starting the process                

of filling the vacant position of Administrative Assistant.  The Motion was seconded   by Councilman Manley.  

  
      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

C.  Water Sewer Superintendent Contract Management

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests to approve the proposed            

      Contract Amendment to add the position of Water Sewer Superintendent to the 
      CAMO Pollution Control’s current contract.  The hourly rate for services of this 

      position will be $85.00 per hour with thirty two (32) hours per week (if additional      

      hours are needed, Mr. Platt will come before the Town Board with another request

      at a later date).  
      Labor Attorney Elayne Gold and Town Attorney Mark Taylor will review the terms, 

      conditions and provisions of the amendment between the Town and CAMO.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the proposed Contract 

      Amendment to add the position of Water Sewer Superintendent to the CAMO 

      Pollution Control’s current contract contingent upon the approvals of both Labor 

      Attorney Elayne Gold and Town Attorney Mark Taylor.  The Motion was seconded   
      by Councilman Manley.  

  
      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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D.   Water Sewer System Mapping Proposal

                    Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to hire Arcadis of    

                    Clifton Park, N.Y. to provide Geographic Information System (GIS) data integration 
                    for the Town.   This will help to optimize the water and sewer system operations; 
                    capital planning; maintenance/inspection project and asset management.  The            

                    Town currently does not have complete maps of the water and sewer systems                   

                    and many of the existing drawings are hand drawn and  outdated.  
            The proposal is set up in three phases:

       Phase 1 – Workshop and GIS Map Development

 
       Phase 2 – Refining GIS and GPS Assistance
            Phase 3 – Historic Repairs and Private Connections
       Councilman Presutti asked that Mr. Platt talk to Town Accountant Ron Clum              

       about different options as to where the money can be taken from as this wasn’t    

       budgeted in 2016.  New York State has many grants available and the Town                  

       may want to look into this also.
11. HIGHWAY: 

A.  Road Dedication Anchorage Drive & Mariner’s Court
      AI.  Consent of Acceptance

             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving          

             the Consent of Acceptance of Dedication of both Anchor Drive and Mariners 
             Court as Town highways.  Certificate of Project Engineer has been completed            

             in accordance with the approved plans and specifications of the Town.  Town 
             Engineer Jim Osborne stated that the roads have been replaced without defect 
             and is comfortable approving the Consent of Acceptance.  
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Consent of               

             Acceptance of Dedication of both Anchor Drive and Mariners Court as Town 

             highways.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 
                    Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 
                    yes.

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
        

      A2. Release of Securities
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving          

             the release and return of the letters of credit which were delivered as 

             performance securities per the request of Hometown Bank f/k/a Walden             

             Federal Savings Bank.  

             MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing and returning 

             the letters of credit which were delivered as performance securities.   The Motion  

             was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; 

                   Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – 

                   yes.

                   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
        

B.  Transfer of Employee
      Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests permission to move Michael              

      Bogdon from Highway MEO 21-1A to Building & Grounds Department effective 

      Thursday, June 30, 2016 with a salary to be around $16.1320 per hour.  Mr. 
      Bogdon will be replacing Richard Makarewicz who will be retiring effective            

      Tuesday, June 28, 2016.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve moving Michael              

      Bogdon from Highway MEO 21-1A to Building & Grounds Department effective            

      June 30, 2016 with a salary to be around $16.1320 per hour.  The Motion was 
      seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain;1 absent.
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C.  Hire of Employee

      Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Barry Cypher    

      for the position of  Highway Motor Equipment Operator (MEO) 1A with an                   

      effective date of Thursday, June 30, 2016 and a starting salary of $21.24 per              

      CSEA contract.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring Barry Cypher    

      for the position of  Highway Motor Equipment Operator 1A effective Thursday,           

      June 30, 2016 and a starting salary of $21.24 per CSEA contract.  The Motion               

      was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

D.  (DELETED ITEM) Release of Performance Securities for Anchorage   

      Subdivision – Roads and Stormwater
                   This item was deleted from the agenda.
12. ANIMAL CONTROL: T-94 Withdrawal 
Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for the             canine veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the amount of $21.00.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve using the T-94 account               

 to pay for the canine veterinary services from Flannery Animal Hospital in the 

 amount of  $21.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

13.  CODE COMPLIANCE: Start Process to Hire Part Time Clerk
              Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield requests authorization to begin the               

              hiring process to fill the vacant part time Clerk position in his department.  Funds               

              are available in the 2016 Fire Inspector Budget 3410.0100.

              MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve authorization to begin                 

              the hiring process to fill the vacant part time Clerk position in the Code Compliance  
              department.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.                                                                                                   

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman   

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 
              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.   
      14.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: On Line Payments
              Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked the Town Board to consider approving the 

              Resolution to authorize acceptance of credit cards for certain payments.  Mr. Taylor

              reviewed/approved the Bond and Utility Billing Online Payment System Proposal              

              and Contracts prepared by Software Consulting Associates.  The payments will               

              allow Town residents to view their account status and pay their bills online with the 
              resident being billed a small convenience fee for paying online.   

              MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the Resolution authorizing             

              the acceptance of credit cards for certain payments.  The Motion was seconded by 
              Councilman Ruggiero.    


              VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.                            

              Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
              Helcim Inc. is an independent Visa, MasterCard, American Express and Discover 

              processor and account provider.  Helcim Inc.is a leader in the design and operation                

              of state-of-the-art online processing platforms.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve Helcim Inc. as the Town’s   

 processor and account provider.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

      15.  (DELETED ITEM) LIABILITY INSURANCE
This item was deleted from the agenda.
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16.  ROSETON HILLS SEWER: 

 A.  SEQR Determination

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board to consider the draft    

       Resolution of Uncoordinated SEQR Determination: Establishment of the Roseton 

       Hills Sewer District. 
       The Town Board determined that the action will not have an adverse environmental 
       impact and does issue a Negative Declaration.  The Town Board also authorizes 
       Supervisor Piaquadio to execute and file the EAF (Environmental Assessment Form) 
       and Negative Declaration that may be required with the provisions of law and 

       regulations.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve issuing the Negative   

 Declaration.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

  
       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

            Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
 B.  Schedule Public Hearing

       Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor asked for the Town Board’s consideration                       

       for scheduling a Public Hearing on Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at 7:30 p.m.  The                

       Resolution calling Public Hearing in the matter of the Establishment of Roseton              

       Hills Sewer District in the Town.  The improvements proposed consist of the 
       purchase and reconstruction of existing wastewater treatment facilities and 
       associated collection system including reconstruction and improvement of                 

       one wastewater treatment facility as a pump station with original furnishings;       

       equipment; machinery; apparatus; appurtenances; incidental improvements            

       and expenses as described in the map, plan and report.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Public Hearing               

       date of Tuesday, July 5, 2016 at 7:30 p.m. in the matter of the Establishment               

       of Roseton Hills Sewer District in the Town.  The Motion was seconded by 

       Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                     

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
        17.  RECREATION: Camp Variance

               Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

               approval to waive the required duty-free half hour lunch for the 2016 Camp             

               Summer Staff.   The Town policy requires a duty-free half hour lunch for those 

               employees working six or more consecutive hours.  The time used for lunch                     

               for the staff is still required to be used in a supervisory position to monitor the            

               activities and safety of the young campers.

               MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve to waive the required              

               duty-free half hour lunch for the 2016 Camp Summer Staff.  The Motion was            

               seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

       18.  POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION:


 A.  Parkland Trust Purchase of Property                   

 B.  Water District Possible Purchase of Well Site
 

                    MOTION made to go into executive session made at 8:40 p.m. by Councilman 

                    Presutti, seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                   

                    Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

                    Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of the meeting is to         

                    discuss the Parkland Trust Purchase of Property and the Water District Possible 

                    Purchase of Well Site. 
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                    MOTION made to come out of executive session made at 9:08 p.m. by 

                    Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley.

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

                    Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

                    Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken by the Board during the               

                    executive session, and no action is anticipated now.   
                    MOTION made to adjourn at 9:08 p.m.  Motion made by Councilman Presutti, 

                    seconded by Councilman Manley.  No action was taken during this latest executive 

                    session.

                    VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – absent; Councilman Ruggiero – yes;               

                    Councilman Presutti – yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

                    Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

 

       Meeting adjourned at 9:08 pm. 


        
   Respectfully submitted,

       ______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
         Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

                    BJM – 6/24/16
